
August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As cardiac surgeons who treat patients in Wake County, we would like to express our opposition 
to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination for one additional unit 
of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice our concerns. 

Respectfully, 

~ C:=>..-::::---~ ( . ) ~ signature 

R. Merrill Hunter, MD 

r 1\(ii.~ ~ c· ) l/V ,. ~J · signature 

William Afn~~ger, 'M T 
?ta·• / :>!1/:: / .,1-z; .. !.-- (signature) 

v L ·· ' ~ " 

Bryo~ourfi ~ .. --
_'-1/_::....__ ~------+-+-- (signature) 
Joseph J. Rubelowsky, 

W. Charles Helton, MD 
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August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh. NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who-treats patients in Wake County, I would like to express my opposition to 
the petition fikd by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination tbr one additional unit of 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utiliLe the services already avai lable in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath Jab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you tor the opportunity to oice my concerns. 

Respectfully. 

/ ___ _ _ _,_ ___ ~:----(signature) 

Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in Wake County, I would like to express my opposition to 
the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination for one additional unit of 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid um1ecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

---.Y.~--~.:::~ature) 
DY ~ 'fSq(C\.Y"OIVf (printed name) 

Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in Wake County, I would like to express my opposition to 
the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination for one additional unit of 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

~~\ .~ -----~-------- (signature) 
~S . ?- t C<~ ~ 1-'L? D f\ vv (printed name) 

VVV() 
Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chai1man 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch . 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in Wake County, I would like to express my opposition to 
the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination for one additional unit of 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Counci l 
c/o Division of I Iealth Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in Wake County, 1 would like to express my opposition to 
the petition filed by Rex J-kalthcare for an adjusted need determination tor one additional unit of 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 20 I 5 State Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

-~-........c..-v-""'""--'l-~----- (signature) 

_.::../}----'--_ ____._"6--L-Lc-"-'~ Qo""'--'-_(;=)'-~u-L--__ (printed name) 

Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich. M.D., Chaim1an 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats. patients in Wake County, I would like to express my opposition to 
the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need detennination for one additional unit of 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully. 

~~~~""---~-~-~-· _ _ _ (signature) 
~ 

----'.""',\...,.,....,""','-'"'""---""<. ...... --"'-';:....:.<,·, ""'" "'' ___ (printed nan1e) s 
Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15, 20 I l 

Christopher Ullrich, \!.D .. Chairman 
Notih Carolina State Hl.!alth ( 'oon.linating Coum.il 
c:o Division ~d· Health Sl.!n·icl.! Regulation 
Medical I acilitics Planning Rronch 
J.714 ~tail s~n iC\.! Cl!nter 
Raleigh. "'C '27699-'271-t 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and fcmhers pf' th\.! State llcalth Coordinating Council : 

. \sa curdiologist who treats patients in Wake County. I \\'lntld like to e;prcss my tlppositi.on to 
the petition fikd b~ Rc'< 1-Icalthcarc for an adjusted lll'Cd deh.:nnination for om: additional unit of 
cardiac cathctc..:rization equipment f~1r Wake Count) in the 2015 State Medical Faci liti l' Plan. 

Whc..:n pllS~ibl\.'. it makl.!s mon; sense lor physician~ to uti lin: the sen ict.!s already available.: in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County a] read) has 
an abundance..: of fal'iliti~:, ami resources lor cardiac catheterization at all its acut..: care hospitals. 
and an additional cath lab\.\ ill only scn.c to duplicate l.!xist ing resources. 

Thank you forth~ opportuni ty to \'oice my concerns. 

Rcspcctti.Jll) . 

_._._p....._ _rrxJloi~ 
- _l;]-/(:1·Ur L,t/tf.r~.fErinted naml:! ) 

lD 
Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

I 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in Wake County, I would like to express my oppo iti 11 t 
the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination for one additi~"'J ad mit 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical Faciliti\.!. H n. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already availa "'I in tl 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County air~ d has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute carell o~ ital 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

- - ---#"'--""=-"":::...__ ______ (signature) 

-:I:'&\ei'V' IY\ . O\~VW3V'\ (printed name) 

Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chainnan 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Se1vice Regulation 
Medical Facilities Platming Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in Wake County, I would like to express my opposition to 
the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need detennination for one additional unit of 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the seiVices already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundru1ce of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only seiVe to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportw1ity to voice my concerns. 

"' ( ' ~ o""-"' ~ ~ l r,rD~"-' ~rinted name) 

Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15.2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Centl!r 
Raleigh. NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State I Icalth Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in Wake County. I would like to express my opposition to 
the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination tor one additional unit of 
cardiac catheterintion equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to hdp contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of J·acilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully. 

Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher l ' llrich, M.D .. Chairman 
North Carolina State J Ieallh Coordinating Council 
c/o Div ision o f I Ic.:alth Service R~gulat ion 

Medical Facilities Planni ng 11ranch 
2714 Mail Servicc Ccnter 
Raldgh. NC 27699-271-t 

Dear Dr. Ul lrich and Members of the Stak Health Coordinating Council: 

. As a cardiologis t who treats pn~icnts in Wah: County, I would like to express my opposition to 
the petition tiled by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted ne~d dctennination for one additional unit of 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in th~ 20 15 State M~dical Facilities Plan. 

When possibk, it makes mon: sense for physicians to utilize the sen ices alr~ady available in the 
community to help contain costs and m oid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of faciliti es and resources for cardiac catheterization a t all it -, acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serw to duplicatc existing rcsourccs. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

R~spc~tfully, 

(printed name) 

Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher {<II rich. l\ J.D. , Chairman 
Nnrth Carolina Stull' I kalth Coordinating Council 
cro Division of Health Service Regulation 
\lkdic::J.l Faciliti~s Planning Branch 
2714 :.,Jail Service Ct!nkr 
Rah:igh. NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Cllrkh and l\ kmbers of th~ Stat...· I h;alth Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist\\ hn treat·:. patients in Wake County, I would likt:. to express my opposition tu 
the petition filed by Rex Hcalthcare for an adjusted need determination for on~ aJditional unit of 
cardiac cath..:terization equipment ftH· Wah: Count: i.n the 2015 Stale Medical Fa~ilitics Plan. 

When possibk:. it make::. more sense for ph) sidans to utiliL.t: the services alrcad) availabk in the 
communit) to help contain costs and avoid unneccs ary duplication. Wake County already ha · 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiat: catheteriL'ation at al l its acute care hospit:~ls, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing rc ·ourccs. 

Than.!-. you fix the opportunity to\ nice m) concerns. 

Respectfully, 

_k~ ____ . (signature) 

(printed nam~) 

Rale igh Cardiolog) 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in Wake County, I would like to express my opposition to 
the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination for one additional unit of 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possib1e, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

-+Mtk--"------------- (signature) 

__:_tw---..:.:lf~Hc::.c;_v_U__:.tf::...:~:...;.~..::::--LM...:;t:.t..) ____ (printed name) 

Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher l'llrich, M.D. , Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division ofllcalth Service R~gu lation 
Medical ]·acilitks Planning Branch 
2714 Mai l Sen icc Center 
Rakigh, NC 27(199-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and :\ lemb~rs of the State Health CoorJinating Counci 1: 

As a cardiologist who lreats·patit:t1ls in Wake Count). I would like to express m~ opposition to 
the petition tiled by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination tor one additiona l unit or 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical fac.:ilitics Plan. 

When possibk, it makes rnon: sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to hdp contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake Count) already has 
an 4thundancc of fad1ities and resources for cardiac cathdcriLation at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab \\ill only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you rnr the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respect fu ll) , 

_ - \_, ~tC_}\ ~~~~Y':N .!_\V_) . (signature) 

_ __ \, \\.._("I 'v--vY \'v \ Y\ _ (printed name) 

Raleigh Cardiology 



August 15,2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in multiple facilities in Wake Cotmty. I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

(signature) 

Cary Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

~frM~~~""--· _ _ (signature) 

f R.. A 'T I \'- D r- S ft1 (printed name) 
PY) b UV'N f- q_ ·~ s v N l L- 1) E ~ ft1 . 

Cary Cardiology {.,) 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
conununity to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

v<. - G [A,rv, ~~ignature) 
I ' ~ 

R,A MA bo.At~eAia../ M,b (printed name) 

Cary Cardiology 



August 15,2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in multiple facilities in Wake County, ·I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

i L--· 
-----IlL~-------- (signature) 

.::::J(} 4v ni.()...-l!.Obt.bu,.U~rinted name) 

Cary Cardiology 



August 15,2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division ofHealth Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for W alee County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opp01tunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

----~--_L. ______ (signature) 

-PAvl(!) NLttebKC? M.b (printed name) 

Cary Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

~ (signature) o I ·--
rfL'y~:iAd.o.rt M_. Sb~ MbCPrinted name) 

Cary Cardiology 



August 15,2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources . 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

~ ~dsignature) 
f?t:_jesh i:kM;, M):) (printed name) 

Cary Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ull1ich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Se1vice Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and ~embers of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients at multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

_ _ ?f-----.j~~----\.0/~:.. _____ (signature) 

-<;C=-'J'f...l{ll.o<:,.;/~""'""'/~J1>V----U--'o.<--N.:....:'\?::....Le.::.....=...2:j-t--- (printed name) 

Carolina Cardiology 



August 15,2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients at multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthca.re for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

Carolina Cardiology 



August 15,2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients at multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

-~~--s 
----------+--- (signature) 

~---''-~""""~~_s_·_< --¥-..<.=-----'--,f--- - (printed name) 

Carolina Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chai1man 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients at multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need detennination 
for one additional unit of cardiac cathetetization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

uJ i/{Jld,signature) 
FJ -I( dflj }(ep~rJeJv (printedname) 

Carolina Cardiology' / 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division ofHealth Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients at multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

-----I.~="".L..-"-L..l.c......::~----- (signature) 

_ S:::::....::t.b::::....:...t>__;_H_./¥Z.,:...__"l._J1A ___ R_It0 __ (printed name) 

Carolina Cardiology 



August 15,2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State I lealth Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients at multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab wi ll only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the oppottunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

Carolina Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M .D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Cow1cil: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients at multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

__ /_/v.,_(_,J.....:...::...~__,'/,_.L.fi_~ ___ !/!J __ (signature) 

__ u_U_, /;_· '/..:..:, o'--. '""....:., _J-=--.:.·-~.....:.q_r_.f:...:..c_r...:....r___::..,Y ~rioted name) 

Carolina Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D. , Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients in Wake County, I would like to express my opposition to 
the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need determination for one additional unit of 
cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportLmity to voice my concerns. 

Respectfully, 

e /}vl~ r0 (signature) 

C H-$5 ;1.,4 N G'A, AI' rJ (printed name) 

Raleigh Cardiology Associates 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

As a cardiologist who treats patients at multiple facilities in Wake County, I would like to 
express my opposition to the petition filed by Rex Healthcare for an adjusted need detem1ination 
for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County in the 2015 State 
Medical Facilities Plan. 

When possible, it makes more sense for physicians to utilize the services already available in the 
community to help contain costs and avoid unnecessary duplication. Wake County already has 
an abundance of facilities and resources for cardiac catheterization at all its acute care hospitals, 
and an additional cath lab will only serve to duplicate existing resources. 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my concerns. 

Respectful! y, 

Carolina Cardiology 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. UHrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

This Jetter is to express my opposition to the petition submitted by Rex Hospital for an adjusted 
need determination for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County 
in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. As a physician who practices in Wake County, I am 
aware that the county has an overa11 surplus of cardiac cath labs. Continuing to add cardiac 
catheterization capacity when a surplus exists is unnecessary, and will be a deterrent to cost 
containment efforts. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

f];;? signature 

\1- S c -.v-(L .... _..{._ printed name 

V) '<'r L\J~ practice name 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division ofHealth Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

This letter is to express my opposition to the petition submitted by Rex Hospital for an adjusted 
need determination for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County 
in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. As a physician who practices in Wake County, I am 
aware that the county has an overall surplus of cardiac cath labs. Continuing to add cardiac 
catheterization capaci ty when a surplus exists is unnecessary, and will be a deterrent to cost 
containment efforts. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

\ ) 1?\\.C:::.. r o t2- (1lvf'04/D practice name • 



August 15,2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

This letter is to express my opposition to the petition submitted by Rex Hospital for an adjusted 
need determination for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County 
in the 2015 State Medical Faci lities Plan. As a physician who practices in Wake County, I am 
aware that the county has an overall surplus of cardiac cath labs. Continuing to add cardiac 
catheterization capacity when a surplus exists is unnecessary, and will be a deterrent to cost 
containment efforts. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

-t--t-....:......:::=--r--=::...._---=-..c... _____ printed name 

~ fee C) //C.;/1 J.. iJ __ _ practice name 
I 



August 15,2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chainnan 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating CoW1cil 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

This letter is to express my opposition to the petition submitted by Rex Hospital for an adjusted 
need detennination for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County 
in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. As a physician who practices in Wake County, I am 
aware that the county has an overall sw-plus of cardiac cath labs. Continuing to add cardiac 
catheterization capacity when a surplus exists is unnecessary, and will be a detetTent to cost 
containment efforts. 

Thank you for your consideration . 

Sincerely, 

~· signature 

(r\.HZ --J q·~ ~ ~ ) . _))~ L- vJ.~rinted name 

I..J-.-)/>...~f'" (!)(L\~&t\GJ>\<U · practice name 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division ofHealth Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh , NC 27699-27 14 

Dear Dr. Ull rich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

This letter is to express my opposition to the petition submitted by Rex Hospital for an adjusted 
need determination for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County 
in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. As a physician who practices in Wake County, I am 
aware that the county has an overall surplus of cardiac cath labs. Continuing to add cardiac 
catheterization capacity when a surplus exists is unnecessary, and will be a deterrent to cost 
containment efforts. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

----+_,.--_ _ _ ______ signature 

_-=-r.S:~' Mil printed name 

__ \.N_A ~ D Ait..c ~~ . ....,<....._· _,_< ___ practice name 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chainnan 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mai l Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council : 

This letter is to express my opposition to the petition submitted by Rex Hospital for an adjusted 
need determination for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County 
in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. As a physician who practices in Wake County, I am 
aware that the county has an overall surplus of cardiac cath labs. Continuing to add cardiac 
catheterization capacity when a surplus exists is unnecessary, and will be a deterrent to cost 
containment efforts. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerel y, 



August I 5, 20 I 4 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chainnan 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division ofHealth Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
271 4 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-27 14 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

This letter is to express my opposition to the petition submitted by Rex Hospital for an adjusted 
need determination for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County 
in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. As a physician who practices in Wake County, I am 
aware that the county has an overall surplus of cardiac cath labs. Continuing to add cardiac 
catheterization capacity when a surplus exists is unnecessary, and will be a deterrent to cost 
containment efforts. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

--iit~<J_----=------Jlr-1-----, i · signature 

_
4

{4___::__· \:,=--· ,_r_:.r_\4,_-_o_w_,~__,__M_,o ___ printed name 

practice name 



August I 5, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

This letter is to express my opposition to the petition submitted by Rex Hospital for an adjusted 
need determination for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County 
in the 20 I 5 State Medical Facilities Plan. As a physician who practices in Wake County, I am 
aware that the county has an overall surplus of cardiac cath labs. Continuing to add cardiac 
catheterization capacity when a surplus exists is unnecessary, and will be a deterrent to cost 
contaimnent efforts. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

U & "-f'AJ? signature 

__ C_ ... _r_-/.c.... . ....::. J'------'/-1 __ <=-_..----'-s-c..." _....,c...__ printed name 



August 15,2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chainnan 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

This letter is to express my opposition to the petition submitted by Rex Hospital for an adjusted 
need detennination for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County 
in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. As a physician who practices in Wake County, I am 
aware that the county has an overall surplus of cardiac cath labs. Continuing to add cardiac 
catheterization capacity when a surplus exists is unnecessary, and will be a deteiTent to cost 
containment efforts. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

\ ~~---'---='-------signature 
\?v-.ss-c..\ \ Norr'..s printed name 

'\0j o-....~ -e_ Or-\\r\o\?~-ed\c.s. practice name 



August 15, 2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chai!Tilan 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

This letter is to express my opposition to the petition submitted by Rex Hospital for an adjusted 
need dete!Tilination for one add itional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County 
in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. As a physician who practices in Wake County, I am 
aware that the county has an overall surplus of cardiac cath labs. Continuing to add cardiac 
catheterization capacity when a surplus exists is unnecessary, and wi ll be a deterrent to cost 
containment efforts. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

~ -p""7"'7"7'"------------ signature 

t)/t::: L c..Hv ,If:; tv"v N wo...<o printed name 

t</14tc. L c:l~& 7 ,YP/" £ D/ c.> practice name 



August 15,2014 

Christopher Ullrich, M.D., Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
c/o Division oflfealth Service Regu lation 
Medical Facilities Planning Branch 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

Dear Dr. Ullrich and Members of the State Health Coordinating Council: 

This letter is to express my opposition to the petition submitted by Rex Hospital for an adjusted 
need determination for one additional unit of cardiac catheterization equipment for Wake County 
in the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. As a physician who practices in Wake County, I am 
aware that the county has an overall surplus of cardiac cath labs. Continuing to add cardiac 
catheterization capacity when a surplus exists is unnecessary, and will be a deterrent to cost 
containment efforts. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

-------'~--"'------~--~---signature 
_____ C_o_"-V:{-t--Th._J_•_'""'-'-'J_~.:....fPv-.--=-- printed name 

__ VJ_v.._f<_t-_0_(_t_h_o.;_f_''_{ "'-· ;_'-_S _ _ practice name 




